The Dolphin Morrismen

Foreman’s Report, AGM 2016
Gentlemen,

My report this year, I’m happy to say, can be quite short. That’s because, as I look back on the September 2015 AGM and on the Dances and Traditions Meeting that followed it, I notice that there was a great deal of agreement at these meetings about how we should conduct the 2015-16 practice season. The view was that “the mixture as before” was working pretty well, and that we therefore didn’t need to fix it. (Mind you, the “mixture” that had worked well was the one that we’d put back into place after Christmas 2014, having done our big experiment with putting Sherborne in the repertoire instead of Fieldtown, then dropping Sherborne and putting Fieldtown in again. Nobody at the 2015 meetings suggested repeating that kind of experiment in the foreseeable.)

So here’s a summary of the “mixture as before” that we used in the 2015-16 practices. All of the points in it were agreed at the 2015 AGM and/or D&T Meeting. My impression is that this mix has worked well and met with general approval, so I suggest we keep it in place for the coming practice season also.
· Traditions: the same five main traditions as we’ve focused on the past few years – namely , Fieldtown, Ilmington, Headington, Lichfield and Adderbury. Plus the occasional Bampton and “Odds and Sods” session.
· Dances: choice of dances within each tradition is largely up to the teacher of that tradition. Each teacher to choose four focus dances from their tradition, to  be practised to show standard. (Michael will teach all the Headington dances named on the current Dance List, rather than trimming down the numbers).
· Timings: jigs, start when Michael arrives at the hall (approx. 7.45 – thanks, Michael). Set dance practice starts at punctually at 8.30; general dancing till 8.40; first tradition session till 9.10; ten minutes of business; second tradition session  9.20 till 9.50; finish with 10 minutes general dancing. 

· Tradition sessions: the “first tradition session” to consist of running through half a dozen or so dances, each dance being taken from one of the focus traditions and concentrating on one point of style per dance. The “second tradition session” each week to concentrate on a single tradition.

· Especially in the New Year as we get nearer to the dancing season, we’ll add to the “mix” some theme nights and whiteboard nights.
· Plough Play: assuming we’re doing that again this season, we can build in rehearsals during the final few weeks of 2016.
What we’re practising for: the quality of “definiteness” has been an overall goal I’ve suggested in past practice seasons. I think we’ve made lots of improvement in that area, and suggest we should keep to it as a central aim of practice in the coming season. As Wil has recently pointed out in an email, just about the most basic feature of definiteness is stepping in time to the music! (Cor!) Also that Morris, other than in jigs, is crucially a group display, so that means getting and keeping a definite shape of the set, while making the set flow from one shape to another in a definite way. To Wil’s point about stepping, I’d add capering in time to the music. We’ve already become very good at “beating time to the music with the sticks” ... and the first pre-AGM practice confirmed that a bit of re-polishing is needed on this point. So, as ever, after a period of performing but not practising, our aim is first of all to tidy up some points of style that may have got a bit scrappy –  and then go on to improve.
Thanks to Chris, Ian A, Michael and Nick for teaching their respective traditions in the past practice season. Let’s continue to “go for it” in the season to come.
Ian
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